St Bernard - St Hedwig Parish 111 North Church Street P.O. Box 329 Thorp WI 54771



Pastor: Father Stanislaus Michael Antony 608-881-9265 Email: stanymichael@gmail.com

Holy Rosary 415 West 3rd Street P.O. Box 309 Owen WI 54460



NOTE: Online bulletins available stbernardsthedwig.org and myParish app



Parish Secretary: Mary Rathbun Bulletin Production: Vacancy Bookkeeper: Kathy Schmitz

Office Hours: Monday & Friday 9:00am to 11:00am Tuesday & Thursday 9:00am to 4:00pm

Rectory Phone: 715-669-5526

Rectory Address: 109 N Church St., PO Box 329, Thorp, 54771

EMAILS: Rectory - busmgr.stbernhed@gmail.com

Bulletin - bulletin.thorp@gmail.com (Due by 5pm Tues.)

Director of Religious Education: Patrick Conley 651-323-3292 pat.conley@thorpcatholicschool.org

Music Coordinator: Vacancy

Choir Director: Sue Hedler 715-559-1154

Polish Choir Director: Mary Ann Weninger 715-669-1112

PCCW: Sue Klapatauskas 715-773-0102

Quonset/Church Hall Booking: Connie Gulcynski (Leave a message) 715-669-5158 Home 715-773-2052 Cell

Quonset Hall Maintenance: Doug Gulcynski

TCS Principal: Kendra Conley kendra.conley@thorpcatholicschool.org School Phone: 715-669-5530 Kendra Conley 651-323-3294 School Address: 411 East School St. PO Box 329, Thorp, 54771 TCS Adm. Asst.: Amanda Marek office@thorpcatholicschool.org Maintenance:

Parish Council: Dan Hull 715-669-3805 Pray Network: 715-669-5861

Holy Rosary

Bookkeeper & Secretary: Melissa Micke 630-301-0908 (Cell)

Office Hours: Wednesday 12:00pm to 5:00pm

Office Phone: 715-229-0606

EMAIL: holyrosaryowen@gmail.com Rectory Address: 415 W 3rd Street, PO Box 309, Owen 54460

Director of Religious Education: Karen Simington 608-764-0420

PCCW: Patty Orth 715-937-5849

Weekend Petitions: Sr. Margaret Trzebiatowski 715-229-2423

St. Mary of Czestochowa

Contact Person: Julia Ciolkosz 715-669-6215 Treasurer: Elaine Venet 715-669-7178

PASTOR'S OFFICE HOURS

Owen Rectory: Tuesday & Thursday: 9:00AM-12:00PM
Thorp Catholic School: Wednesday: 9:00AM-12:00PM
Thorp Rectory: Friday: 9:00AM-12:00PM
For Baptism, Marriage, Anointing and Funeral preparation,

or Baptism, Marriage, Anointing and Funeral preparation, Confessions and Counseling, you may approach the Pastor during these office hours. For any emergency and other urgent matters, you may call at any time.



"My sheep hear my voice, says the Lord; I know them, and they follow me." (John 10:27)

Eucharistic Revival-week of July 21, 2024-Sixteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time A Minute with Jesus: The Eucharist is called the Holy Sacrifice. A sacrifice is the act of giving up something highly valued for the sake of something else considered to have a greater value or claim out of love for another person and/or for God. The perfect sacrifice was Christ's death on the Cross, by which He offered Himself to the Father out of love for us, which accomplished our salvation. The Holy Mass is a sacrifice because it is the re-presentation and the memorial of Christ's sacrifice on the Cross. The sacrifice of Calvary is being made – present in an unbloody manner on the altar at Mass. Let's pray this right now and every day this week: Jesus, please give me the grace to appreciate the sacrifice that is made present at every Mass in which You offer Yourself to the Father out of love for me. This week. read Luke's account of Jesus offering Himself in sacrifice to the Father

> in the Eucharist. He waits for you!

MASSES:

Weekends: Saturday Vigil: 4:00pm St. Bernard-St. Hedwig Sunday: 8:00am Holy Rosary

10:00am St Bernard-St Hedwig

for love of us in Luke 22:14-20.

Weekdays: Tuesday & Thursday: 8:30am Holy Rosary Wednesday & Friday: 8:15am TCS

16th Sunday in Ordinary Time - July 21, 2024

HR = Holy Rosary, Owen / SBSH = St Bernard-St Hedwig, Thorp / TCS = Thorp Catholic School Chapel, Thorp

MASS SCHEDULE/INTENTIONS FOR THE WEEK:

Saturday, July 20 -

2:00pm **Traditions** † Rich Lesniewski, by Thorp PCCW 4:00pm **SBSH** † John & Evelyn Lewandowski and Janet Ketterhagen, by Family

Sunday, July 21 - 16th Sunday in Ordinary Time

8:00am **HR** † In Loving Memory of Uncle Jerry Koltis, by Ken & Sue Koltis

10:00am SBSH † Janet Krause, by J. Krause Memorial Fund Monday, July 22 -

8:15am TCS † Communion Service

Tuesday, July 23-

8:30am **HR** † Lucille Greschner, by Family of Lucille Greschner **Wednesday, July 24** -

8:15am **TCS** † Raymond & Valeria Teclaw, by Family **Thursday, July 25** -

8:30am HR † John Gualandri, by Laura Gualandri

Friday, July 26-

8:15am TCS † Cindy Halenka, by Family

10:30am Oakbrook † Maryls Andruskiewicz, by Thorp PCCW Saturday, July 27 -

4:00pm **SBSH** † Andrew & Julia Strozk Family, by Norb

7:00pm **Czestochowa** † Deceased Members of the Rudawski & Urban Families, by Mary Ann Urban

Sunday, July 28 - 17th Sunday in Ordinary Time

8:00am **HR** † Walter & Angela Bonk, by Their Daughters 10:00am **SBSH** † Delores Nolechek, by Family

IMPORTANT NOTICE - OPEN HOURS

SBSH Church: Monday, Tuesday, Thursday & Friday 6am-4pm Saturday 6:00am-5:00pm Sunday 9:00am-11:30am TCS Chapel: Wednesday 7:30am-9:00pm Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, Friday 7:30am-3:30pm

CZESTOCHOWA MASS—Last Saturday of the month 7:00pm. ST. BERNARD-ST. HEDWIG Eucharistic Adoration TCS—Every Wednesday 9am to 9pm

CONFESSIONS: TCS: Wednesday 7:50am to 8:10am 3:30pm to 3:55pm 4R: Thursday 8:05am-8:25am & Sunday 7:30am-7:55am

Pastoral Anointing of the Sick, Baptism, Confirmation, Marriage:

Fr. Stan 608-881-9265

Parish Office: Holy Rosary 715-229-0606 or St. Bernard-St. Hedwig 715-669-5526

Ahora tenemos misales in Espanol. Nuestros Hispano hablantes los pueden encounter en la entrada de la iglesia. Holy Rosary and St Bernard-St Hedwig

Offerings from the week of July 8, 2024 thru July 14, 2024		
	SB-SH	HR
Inspired by the Spirit:		
Goal	\$285,000.00	\$70,000.00
Pledged	\$199,085.00	\$100,012.00
Paid In	\$82,670.00	\$53,942.00
Received Back	\$33,652.52	\$32,654.84
Diocesan Appeal:		
Goal	\$36,285.00	\$12,310.00
Pledged	\$14,825.00	\$10,380.00
Adult Envelopes:	\$2,605.00	\$2,081.00
ACH Adult Envelopes:	\$50.00	
Offertory:	\$332.00	\$269.78
TCS & REP Tuition:	\$50.00	
Building & Maint.:	\$20.00	1,245.00
Casa Hogar:		
Mission Appeal:	\$878.00	\$340.00
Candles:		\$10.50
Total:	\$3,935.00	\$3,946.28

WARNING: If you receive an email or text supposedly from Father Stan asking for gift cards, this is a SCAM. A few parishioners have received these messages.

Holy Rosary PCCW: Thank you to all the ladies who donated pies, cash, or volunteered to work at the Pie & Ice Cream Stand for the Owen Fair on Sunday, July 14th. A big thank you to Marianne Frese for donating the ice cream, ice, and cooler. It was greatly appreciated! Also, thanks to all who supported our stand!

St. Bernard-St. Hedwig PCCW - Thank you to the following ladies who worked on the PCCW fleece tie blanket project for the 2024 parish High School graduates:Val Lewandowski, Phyllis Butek, Pat Melcher, Jackie Walters, Mary Ann Truckey, Nancy Hmielak, Ellen Lipinski, Mary Jacks, Cheryl Broda and Sue Klapatauskas. The blankets turned out great and have been very well received. We plan to make this an ongoing ministry. God Bless You All.

Retrouvaille: Healing Your Marriage – Retrouvaille ("Rediscovery") a 3-phase program designed to give you the tools to restore your marriage and rebuild a loving relationship. For more info, 877-922-4673 or HelpOurMarriage.org. Next program begins with a weekend stay in the Wausau area, August 16-18, 2024.

Pastor writes...

Dear loving People,

Since June 18th, I have been receiving cards from you expressing your sympathies and prayers for the passing of my father Antony back in India.

Many of you expressed your deep sentiments of love and sympathies to me in person and some of you showed their care and concern through their sympathy cards. All these gestures and attitudes really helped me come out of my sorrows and consoled me to accept the irreparable and irreplaceable loss of my father.

The moment I received the message from my family about the death of my father, I really felt that I am orphan, and I have no one in this life to call him Abba Father/ Dad, but your prayers, your consoling messages and your care and support were the greatest healing therapies for all my pains and sorrows. Now I have a feeling that many fathers, mothers, brothers and sisters are here for me all the time to love me and to care for me in my remaining life span.

To be honest, I have no words to express my heartfelt thanks to you all. May I request you all personally to accept my humble and sincere thanks. God bless.

Father Stan

stanymichael@gmail.com 608-881-9265

St. Bernard-St. Hedwig PCCW has made a fleece tie blanket for each of our 2024 High School graduates. The blankets will be blessed by Fr. Stan and will be available in the church basement for pick up after the 4:00PM and 10:00AM Mass on the weekends of July 13th and July 20th. The graduates invited to come and choose their blankets are Sophie and Daisy Bibeau, Carter and Connor Tieman, Dorian and Ivan Neisius, Madelyn and Miranda Windl, Brooklyn Carlson, Logan Hanson, Kendall Luzinski, Pepper Rae Werner, Chad Jarocki and Elizabeth Vetterkind. Please contact Cheryl Broda, 715-306-0074 or Ellen Lipinski, 715-669-5021 with questions.

Aluminum Cans

This fundraiser helps in 2 ways the collection of aluminum cans such as soda, energy drinks, beer, etc. - not tin cans such as food cans, pineapple juice, etc., no glass bottles of any kind. Please drop off in bags that are sealed, in the fenced in area by the trailer next to Thorp Catholic School. Thank you. PS. Tabs on cans could be removed and dropped off at TCS or the church library to be donated to Ronald McDonald Houses.

I wish to thank my family for planning such a treasured and lovely birthday party. Thank you, Phil, Mike, and Arlene, and Jeff and Janet and families. Thank you to so many that helped make this time so special and thank you to all those in the kitchen and serving food. Also thank you Phil & Teresa for decorating the dining room. It was beautiful! Thank you, Alex, for your music during brunch. We all truly enjoyed your wonderful music. Thank you to Father Stan for sharing the Mass with Father Nathan. Father Stan kept the secret for a long time for the arrival of Father Nathan. It was a total surprise to me! Thank you for all your prayers, well wishes, many cards, and gifts. I sincerely thank all my family, friends, and our gracious Parish family for all you did to make this day very special.

Prayers to you all, God Bless You. Lois Dehne

Help Project Milk send a Full Shipment to Casa Hogar. Each year the Rural Life Committee seeks to to ship 40,000 lbs. of milk powder. With higher milk and shipping costs, the cost this year will be over \$90,000, we are within a couple thousand dollars of that total. One hundred percent of your monetary gift feeds these children and the poor. To give, visit frjoesguild.org/donate, and select "Project"

frjoesguild.org/donate, and select rioject Milk" as your designation, or scan the QR code. If you prefer to donate by mail:

Office of Ministries & Social Concerns-Project Milk, Diocese of La Crosse, PO Box 4004, La Crosse, WI 54602-4004

Write "Project Milk" on the memo line of your check

Help Catholic Charities love our Neighbors in Need. Catholic Charities reaches out to our neighbors in need in so many ways, from providing shelter to the homeless in our midst, to giving hope and support to moms before and after birth, to working with married couples looking to adopt, to assisting the poor and people with disabilities. Find out more, and how you can help, at www.cclse.org, or scan the OR code.

Heartland Hospice is looking for volunteers to help provide comfort care as well as spiritual & emotional support for terminally ill patients and their families. Serving patients in Barron, Chippewa Falls, Clark, Dunn, Eau Claire, Jackson, St. Croix, & Trempeleau Counties. Contact Cathy Barkovich 715-214-2485 if interested.

All are invited to attend the 2024
St. Bernard-St. Hedwig Parish Picnic
Sunday, August 18th after the 10:00am Mass
on the South lawn of the church
Serving charcoal chicken, corn on the cob and all the
fixings! Freewill offering appreciated
Prepared by the Parish Council & the Knights of
Columbus
(rain location will be the church basement)



Holy Rosary & St. Bernard-St. Hedwig Parishes

Cash/Gun Calendar Raffle - 2024

This week's winners:

July 2, 2024 - Debra Baures, Thorp Winchester XPR 270 or \$325.00

July 4, 2024 - Melissa Hallquist, Fall Creek S & W SD 2.0 S/S 9mm or \$325.00

July 9, 2024 - Keith Abramowicz, Hudson Ruger American 30-06 or \$325.00

July 11, 2024 - Caleb Geldernick, Withee Winchester XPR 350 Legend or \$325.00

July 16, 2024 - Lynn & Theresa Smith, Loyal Stevens 334 Walnut 6.5 Creed or \$325.00

July 18, 2024 - Jon Mertens, Stanley S & W SD 2.0 S/S 9mm or \$325.00

Enroll Now! Thorp Catholic School is now enrolling for grades 3K-8th grade! Call to set up a tour at 715-669-5530 Scholarships and vouchers available!



St. Maximilian Kolbe Church is organizing a pilgrimage to India scheduled for Jan. 21, 2025–Feb. 2, 2025. We will be visiting Mother Teresa's Tomb, St. Thomas' Tomb, Tajmahal, New Dehli, Etc... For more info, please contact Sharon Christenson 715-281-7784, sharonjc@live.com or Dennis Boucher 386-315-9994, dboucher136@gmail.com.

Ss. Peter & Paul Church, Gilman, will host its bazaar on Sunday, August 11th. Mass will be held at 8:30 and the Charcoal Chicken dinner will be from 11:00am-1:30pm. Menu: chicken, baked beans, potato salad, coleslaw, corn on the cob, roll, dessert, & beverage. Dinners - ½ chicken, \$13.00; ¼ chicken \$10.00. There will be silent auctions, games bucket raffles, paddle wheel, gift card board, country store, and live music. Refreshments will be available on the grounds.









PLEASE CONSIDER OUR BULLETIN ADVERTISERS' SERVICES FOR YOUR NEEDS